Appendices

Appendix L Tribal Consultation Correspondences

Appendices

This page intentionally left blank.

MAYOR
Miguel A. Pulido
MAYOR PRO TEM
Juan Villegas
COUNCILMEMBERS
Phil Bacerra
Cecilia Iglesias
David Penaloza
Vicente Sarmiento
Jose Solorio



CITY MANAGER
Kristine Ridge
CITY ATTORNEY
Sonia R. Carvalho
CLERK OF THE COUNCIL
Daisy Gomez

via e-mail: admin@gabrielenoindians.org

20 Civic Center Plaza ● P.O. Box 1988 Santa Ana, California 92702

www.santa-ana.org

Brandy Salas Admin Specialist Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723

Subject: General Plan Update Consultation Request

Dear Ms. Salas:

April 6, 2020

Thank you for your interest in consulting with the City regarding the General Plan Update pursuant to AB52/SB18. We are looking forward to working with you and providing you additional information regarding our General Plan. Unfortunately, with the current CoVID-19 crisis an inperson meeting will not be possible in the short-term.

Staff is available to consult and assist in coordinating a conference call or scheduling a virtual meeting (GoToMeeting, Zoom, etc.) if you would prefer. Please respond with your preference and available meeting times. We look forward to meeting with you.

Please feel free to contact me by phone or email with any questions at (714) 647-5899 or vcarvajal@santa-ana.org

Sincerely,

Verny Carvajal

Verny Carvajal, AICP Principal Planner

C: Vince Fregoso, AICP, Planning Manager, City of Santa Ana Planning Division

From: Dina El Chammas
To: Dina El Chammas

Subject: FW: Santa Ana General Plan - tribal consultation Gabrieleno

Date: Thursday, June 11, 2020 3:41:39 PM

Attachments: image007.png

image008.png image011.jpg

From: Gabrieleno Administration [mailto:admin@gabrielenoindians.org]

Sent: Tuesday, April 07, 2020 11:20 AM

To: Carvajal, Verny < <u>VCarvajal@santa-ana.org</u>>

Subject: Re: Santa Ana General Plan

Hello Verny

Thank you for your email. We would like to set up a consultation regarding the above project. Please note due to the COVID-19 our Tribe is only requesting phone consultations at this time. The next time we have available will be on June 4th at 1pm. Please get back to us to see if this time works for you.

Thank you

Sincerely,

Brandy Salas Admin Specialist Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723 Office: 844-390-0787

website: www.gabrielenoindians.org



On Mon, Apr 6, 2020 at 5:18 PM Carvajal, Verny < VCarvajal@santa-ana.org > wrote:

Good afternoon, Ms. Salas.

Thank you for your interest in consulting with the City regarding the General Plan Update pursuant to AB52/SB18. Please find attached letter related to your request to meet. We look forward to hearing from you.

Thank you,

Verny Carvajal

Verny Carvajal, AICP | Principal Planner
Planning and Building Agency | 20 Civic Center Plaza | Santa Ana, CA 92701
714-647-5899 | VCarvajal@santa-ana.org | santa-ana.org/pb

This e-mail (and attachments, if any) may be subject to the California Public Records Act, and as such, may, therefore, be subject to public disclosure unless otherwise exempt under the Act.

From: Gabrieleno Administration [mailto:admin@gabrielenoindians.org]

Sent: Friday, March 20, 2020 4:31 PM

To: Carvajal, Verny < <u>VCarvajal@santa-ana.org</u>>

Subject: Santa Ana General Plan

Good afternoon Verny,

Please see attachment below. Due to today's circumstances regarding the COVID-19 please contact us via email.

Thank you

Sincerely,

Brandy Salas Admin Specialist Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation PO Box 393 Covina, CA 91723 Office: 844-390-0787

website: www.gabrielenoindians.org



From: <u>Joyce Perry</u>
To: <u>Dina El Chammas</u>

Subject: Re: Native American Consultation Pursuant to AB 52 and SB 18 - Santa Ana General Plan Update

Date: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 2:19:14 PM

Attachments: <u>image002.jpg</u>

Good afternoon Ms. El Chammas,

On behalf of the Juaneno Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation-Belardes we would like to request to consult on any projects taking place withing the Santa Ana general plan are. This is a shared territory with the Gabrelenos and it is important that the city is inclusive and not exclusive.

Additionally, please not that I am the cultural resources director for Matias Belardes's tribe. Please accept this response on behalf of us both, and please direct all future cultural resources related correspondence for the Juaneno Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation-Belardes to this address.

Húu'uni 'óomaqati yáamaqati.
Teach peace
Joyce Stanfield Perry
Payomkawichum Kaamalam - President
Juaneño Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation
Tribal Manager, Cultural Resource Director

On Thu, Mar 12, 2020 at 12:52 PM Dina El Chammas delchammas@placeworks.com wrote:

Dear Mr. Matias Belardes,

The City of Santa Ana is in the process of preparing a comprehensive update to its existing General Plan and is requesting to consult with you in order to identify tribal cultural resources that may be impacted by the updated General Plan. On March 10th we sent a formal notice to the following address:

Matias Belardes, Chairperson

32161 Avenida Los Amigos

San Juan Capistrano, CA, 92675

However, FedEx was unable to deliver the package citing that there was no eligible recipient available to sign for the package. Please find attached the notice that was sent.

You may respond in writing within 30 days if you would like to consult on this project pursuant to AB 52. For consultation under SB 18, a request must be made within 90 days of the date of this notice. The City's contact details are included in the attached notice.

DINA EL CHAMMAS GASS, PE

Senior Engineer, Environmental Services



3 MacArthur Place, Suite 1100 | Santa Ana, California 92707

 $714.966.9220 \mid \underline{delchammas@placeworks.com} \mid \underline{placeworks.com} \mid \underline{placeworks.com}$

MAYOR Miguel A. Pulido MAYOR PRO TEM Juan Villegas COUNCILMEMBERS Phil Bacerra Cecilia Iglesias David Penaloza Vicente Sarmiento Jose Solorio



CITY MANAGER Kristine Ridge CITY ATTORNEY Sonia R. Carvalho CLERK OF THE COUNCIL **Daisy Gomez**

via email: kaamalam@gmail.com

Santa Ana, California 92702 www.santa-ana.org

April 6, 2020

Joyce Stanfield Perry Payomkawichum Kaamalam - President Juaneño Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation Tribal Manager, Cultural Resource Director

Subject: General Plan Update Consultation Request

Dear Ms. Stanfield Perry:

Thank you for your interest in consulting with the City regarding the General Plan Update pursuant to AB52/SB18. We are looking forward to working with you and providing you additional information regarding our General Plan. Unfortunately, with the current CoVID-19 crisis an inperson meeting will not be possible in the short-term.

Staff is available to consult and assist in coordinating a conference call or scheduling a virtual meeting (GoToMeeting, Zoom, etc.) if you would prefer. Please respond with your preference and available meeting times. We look forward to meeting with you.

Please feel free to contact me by phone or email with any questions at (714) 647-5899 or vcarvajal@santa-ana.org

Sincerely,

Verny Carvajal

Verny Carvajal, AICP Principal Planner

C: Vince Fregoso, AICP, City of Santa Ana Planning Division

SANTA ANA CITY COUNCIL

From: <u>Dina El Chammas</u>
To: <u>Dina El Chammas</u>

Subject: FW: Santa Ana General Plan NOP response Date: Thursday, June 11, 2020 3:37:29 PM

Attachments: image001.png image002.png

From: Joyce Perry [mailto:kaamalam@gmail.com]

Sent: Friday, April 10, 2020 11:51 AM

To: Carvajal, Verny < <u>VCarvajal@santa-ana.org</u>> **Subject:** Re: Santa Ana General Plan NOP response

Good afternoon,

Thank you for your response. aAt this time, we don't feel that there is a need to meet to discuss the plan however we would lie to consult as the project moves forward. We are particularly interested in seeing the draft EIR and the potential effects on tribal cultural resources in the ares. Once the DEIR is created and we have a chance to review we will share any concerns we have with the Santa Ana General Plan. Thank you.

Húu'uni 'óomaqati yáamaqati. Teach peace Joyce Stanfield Perry Payomkawichum Kaamalam - President Juaneño Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation Tribal Manager, Cultural Resource Director

On Mon, Apr 6, 2020 at 5:14 PM Carvajal, Verny < VCarvajal@santa-ana.org > wrote:

Good afternoon, Ms. Perry.

Thank you for your interest in consulting with the City regarding the General Plan Update pursuant to AB52/SB18. Please find attached letter related to your request to meet. We look forward to hearing from you.

Thank you,

Verny Carvajal

Verny Carvajal, AICP | Principal Planner
Planning and Building Agency | 20 Civic Center Plaza | Santa Ana, CA 92701
714-647-5899 | VCarvajal@santa-ana.org | santa-ana.org/pb

This e-mail (and attachments, if any) may be subject to the California Public Records Act, and as such, may, therefore, be subject to public disclosure unless otherwise exempt under the Act.

From: Joyce Perry [mailto:kaamalam@gmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, March 19, 2020 1:51 PM

To: Carvajal, Verny < <u>VCarvajal@santa-ana.org</u>> **Subject:** Santa Ana General Plan NOP response

Dear Verny Carvajal,

I am writing on behalf of the Juaneno Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation-Belardes in response to your Notice of Preparation and Scoping Meeting dated February 26, 2020. This email is to express our wishes to continue to be consulted on this project as it moves forward.

Húu'uni 'óomaqati yáamaqati. Teach peace Joyce Stanfield Perry Payomkawichum Kaamalam - President Juaneño Band of Mission Indians, Acjachemen Nation Tribal Manager, Cultural Resource Director